Conservation Commission Meeting

Meeting Minutes

October 15, 2015

Conservation Commission Meeting

Sharon Community Center

November 5, 2015  
Peg Arguimbau, Chair, Meredith Avery, Stephen Cremer, and Betsy McGrath and Alan Westman were the members present.  Linda Orel and Keevin Geller were not present. The Conservation Administrator, Greg Meister, was also present.

Meeting started at 7:50pm with three members present.  Alan Westman joined the meeting prior to the 73 Eisenhower Drive hearing.

Meeting Minutes of October 15, 2015

Under Columbia gas, at “ pipes are being replaced” correct spelling of “due”

Motion: Approve meeting minutes of October 15, 2015 as amended 
Cremer, Avery 4-0-1

7:45PM – Notice of Intent, 73 Eisenhower Drive

Proposed construction of a driveway located within the buffer zone.

Representing the applicant is Rene Gagnon of Outback Engineering.

The disturbance within the buffer zone is the construction of the driveway for a 6 bedroom home. The construction of the driveway will disturb approximately 20, 000 feet within the buffer and approximately 25,000 within the 125 no disturb zone.

Driveway will be constructed with pavers. The applicant has noted they will be donating approximately 9 acres of land to the Commission. 

Motion: To close hearing
McGrath, Westman  5-0-0
Motion: To issue Order of Conditions per plan.  Pavers will be used in construction of the driveway.  The Conservation Agent and the office shall be notified prior to the beginning of construction. 

Amended Motion: To issue Order of Conditions per plan.  Pavers will be used in construction of the driveway.  The Conservation Agent and the office shall be notified prior to the beginning of construction. And to include the agreed upon change of the silt fence following the 25 foot no touch line.

Cremer, McGrath 5-0-0

8:15PM – 669-675 So. Main Street, CHA Assisted Living, DEP #SE280-0573

Salmon Health & Retirement Senior Community Complex

The applicant was waiting for comments from the Peer reviewer, Mr. Houston. There was some question as to the methodology on sizing, but that has been clarified. Remaining minor concern is the depth of the groundwater and Mr. Houston has requested that if construction does not begin prior to January, then additional groundwater monitoring of the wells be performed during the months of January, February and March.  And, if needed, adjustments should be made.  Groundwater monitoring wells were identified on the map presented to the Commission. The applicant brought in new drawings for the Commission to review.  Access to the project will be off of South Main Street. 

Resource disturbance will be mitigated after completion of the project. From a prior project, construction of a detention basin was begun.  This will become revegetated, with no further disturbance in that area.  The Assisted Living Complex will have its own wastewater treatment system and will be maintained by the developer.  They have a very good history of maintaining their sites. The project is slated to begin next March. No changes in the Stormwater and Management plans previously submitted. All reports will be provided to Meister.  Meister has asked for an addendum which includes: all submittals previously submitted to the Commission.  This list will be included in the Order of Conditions.

Motion: To close hearing for Salmon Health & Retirement Senior Community Complex 

Avery, Westman 5-0-0

Motion: To issue orders referencing all previous submittals. A list of all submittals  should be included in final orders. Office shall be notified when project begins.

McGrath, Westman 5-0-0

Hammershop Dam update

Peter O’Cain - Town Engineer, Peter Burril - GZA
Repairs at Hammershop Dam should begin in late spring.  

O’Cain has worked with the Historical Society who asked that some period pieces (benches and fencing) be installed at the dam location.  The current Kiosk will be replaced with a larger Kiosk. This larger Kiosk will display historical data and information regarding Conservation walking trails.

With regards to the dam, there will be two channels instead of three.  The existing granite wall will be taken down during repairs and reassembled. On the other side of the dam, stone will be put in under the loam.  This measure is taking place so that in case of flooding, the earth will not erode and undermine the dam structure.

It is the DPW’s wish to repair and rebuild the dam in an aesthetically pleasing manner with some historical components. A gate will also be put in. 

O’Cain explained to the Commission how the boards will be accessed.

When work begins, the pond will need to be lowered.  This will be part of the filing. Presently, plans and design are still needed.  After which, the project will need to go out to bid. Permits will be required from DEP and the Army Corps of Engineers. Upon completion of repairs, it is anticipated that the water level will be brought back to pre-dam failure.

An abutter to the dam inquired if anything were going to be done about the growth of vegetation due to the low water level. O’Cain responded that nothing would be done, and that once water flow is restored, things should be OK.

An abutter inquired if part of the park could be handicap accessible, including a place to fish. O’Cain said he would look into and did not seem to think that would be a problem. 

An abutter asked what the level of water will be upon completion of the project.  According to O’Cain, when the project is completed, the dam will be at about 5 feet, about where it was at before failure.  Watermarks on the spillway note the level the water was at previously, which looks to be at about 5 feet. The plan is to meet with the Historical Society to ensure they are ok with all the details as it was there recommendation to bring the dam repair to Community Preservation Committee.

Commission members signed warrant.

Brickstone Update

Arguimbau received a phone call from town counsel who wanted to know about the possibility of drafting a signature page regarding gifted land.  Arguimbau informed Town Counsel that she would bring this up at the meeting.  The question was, if a generalized letter were generated, would the Commission sign and accept the gifted land? Included in the letter would be language that if there were zoning changes, then the gift of land would change accordingly.

Question being asked of the Commission, and which needs to be answered: “is there a sentiment from the Commission that they are not going to sign anything, or is there a possibility that they may sign.  If there is a possibility that the Commission would sign, then Town Counsel would begin to work on drafting a basic letter.

Cremer mentioned that it should be noted that “the Commission will protect resources of the town and the environment of Sharon, and that this committee will accept property given to the Town. Sentiment will be relayed to town council  This statement would not be specific to this project, but to any proposed project.

Rules & Regulations/Bylaw Update
At May town meeting (Codification Article) the old Bylaw will be presented for approval, with minor grammatical tweaks made.  The Commission will have to have its own Article in order to replace the old Bylaw with the new one just worked on. Town Clerk Chused is anticipating a lot of articles for the May town meeting. Perhaps around February/March put the word out reminding folks of the revised Rules and Regulations/ Bylaws, and what to expect at May’s town meeting. 

Next meetings:

November 18th
December 3rd and 17th,

January 7th.

Motion: Move to adjourn meeting.

Cremer, McGrath 5-0-0
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